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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
PERFORMANCE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
January 9, 2014
3:30 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Committee Members Ted Wendler (Chair), Joe Andrews, Keith Johnson and Diane Brown
Also: Jeff Clements, City Council Research 
The meeting was called to order at 3:33 p.m. by Chairman Wendler. 
The committee discussed where to turn its attention now that the report on the Police and Fire Pension Fund has been completed and distributed.  Joe Andrews suggested an offshoot of the pension project in the form of a forensic audit of the pension plan.  All of the various parties currently working on pension issues seem to have taken the tack of focusing exclusively on what changes to make in the future to salvage the plans without examining what happened in the past that causes the plans to be in the state they’re in.  He believes the reasons for the current situation need to be researched and identified before permanent solutions going forward can be formulated with any confidence that the existing problems won’t simply reoccur. He stated that the pension’s underfunding problems began in the early 1990s, long before the economic turmoil and stock market losses of recent years that are largely blamed as the root of the problems.
Keith Johnson suggested a look at the red light camera revenues and whether they’re meeting the original projections. Ted Wendler said that he wants to continue on with potential solutions to the pension problems now that the factual baseline of data has been published, but prefers to work on the project alone and not as chair of the Performance Committee. He particularly wants to look at the possibilities for conveying the City’s pension plan to the Florida Retirement System.  Diane Brown suggested a study of the City’s Equestrian Center which has been proposed for closure in the last several City budgets and always saved at the last moment by a promise to identify a means to privatize its operations.  Keith Johnson suggested a look at the re-use of the old City Hall and County Courthouse properties on Bay Street which will be completely vacated when the new State Attorney’s office is completed at the end of this year. Mr. Wendler suggested a look at the City’s cost of solid waste operations.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:58 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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